Bechtel International Systems Inc. — BISI

Biological Threat Reduction Program — BTRP
GMT Plaza, Second Floor
4A, Freedom Square
0105, Thilisi, Georgia
Telephone No.: (995-32) 92-2912
Facsimile No.: (995-32) 92-2996

Global Service + Ltd. 12 March 2010
Attention: Ms. Taliko Alaverdashvili 24914-101-BLO-GG-3496
36 Tatishvili Street,

Thilisi 0179, Georgia

Tel: + (995 32) 231760

E-mail: talaverd@yahoo.com

Subject: Reference Letter from BISI / Performance by Global Service + Ltd. on BISI Projects in
Thilisi, Republic of Georgia

Reference: DTRA /BNI Prime Contract No. DTRA 01-01-D-0011 / Task Order (TO) #14
Dear Ms. Alaverdashvili,

This letter confirms that Global Service + Ltd. safely and successfully completed Central Reference
Laboratory (CRL) maintenance services and EPC services for installation of CRL off-site sewer, storm
water and gas supply systems, and the CRL Transshipping building. Global also safely and successfully
completed renovation of the Auditorium at the Eliava Institute in Tbilisi, and design of the Veterinary Zonal
Diagnostic Laboratory (ZDL) in Akhaltsikhe, Georgia under lump sum priced Subcontracts with BISI. The
current value of our Subcontracts with Global is in excess $5+ Million United States Dollar (USD). Global's
on-site work is expected to be completed on-time, by the end of May 2010.

The CRL Project is being construction by BISI under its Prime Contract with the United States (US)
Department of Defense (DoD), Defense Treat Reduction Agency (DTRA), as part of the Cooperative
Biological Threat Reduction (CTR) Program and Biological Threat Reduction Program (BTRP) between the
Governments of the USA and Republic of Georgia.

Global overcame many challenges during performance of its EPC activities in support of BISI's projects.
BISI confirms Global performed its work safely, in a quality manner and met its contractual obligations.

Global also contributed to the 6+ Million job hours without a lost-time incident achieved by BISI and its
Subcontractors in the Republic of Georgia

BISI wishes much success to Global Service + Ltd. in their future endeavors and projects.

Any questions and/or comments regarding this letter should be directed to the undersigned.
Sincerely,
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Damon P. Shunko
BISI BTRP Country Manager-Georgia
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